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NOTICE OF PACIFICORP 

DRAFT REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL 

PURSUANT TO WAC 480-107 

(Comments due by January 3, 2014) 

 

NOTICE OF OPEN MEETING 

(January 30, 2014, Open Meeting) 

 

 

RE: PacifiCorp, Request for Proposal for Market Resources, 

Docket UE-132094 

 

TO ALL INTERESTED PERSONS: 

 

On November 6, 2013, PacifiCorp, d/b/a Pacific Power & Light Company, filed with the 

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) a Draft Request for 

Proposals for Market Resources (RFP). 

 

The RFP is required by WAC 480-107.  WAC 480-107-015(3)(b) specifies that all 

interested persons shall be provided a 60-day public comment period on RFPs.  

Following the comment period the Commission has 30-days to take action with respect to 

the solicitation for new resources.   

 

Written comments should be filed with the Commission no later than January 3, 2014.  

The Commission requests that comments be provided in electronic format to enhance 

public access, for ease of providing comments, to reduce the need for paper copies, and to 

facilitate quotations from the comments,  Comments should be in .pdf Adobe Acrobat or 

in Word 97 or later version.  Comments may be submitted via the Commission’s Web 

portal at www.utc.wa.gov/e-filing or by e-mail to the Commission’s Records Center at 

records@utc.wa.gov.  Alternatively, comments may be submitted by mailing or 

delivering an electronic copy to the Commission’s Records Center on a flash drive, 

http://www.utc.wa.gov/e-filing
mailto:records@utc.wa.gov
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compact disk, or 3 ½ inch, IBM-formatted, high density disk.  Comment submissions 

should include: 

 

 The docket number of this proceeding (UE-132094). 

 The commenting party’s name. 

 The title and date of the comment or comments. 

 

Comments delivered by mail or courier should be addressed to Mr. Steven V. King, 

Executive Director and Secretary, Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission, 

PO Box 47250, Olympia, WA  98504-7250.   

 

The draft RFP is currently scheduled for Commission decision at the Commission’s Open 

Meeting to be held on Thursday, January 30, 2014, which is scheduled to start at 9:30 

a.m.  The meeting will be held at the Commission’s headquarters, Room 206, Richard 

Hemstad Building, 1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive S.W., Olympia, Washington.   

 

The draft RFP is available from the Commission’s website at www.utc.wa.gov under 

docket UE-132094. 

 

General questions regarding the RFP should be addressed to Mr. Gary Tawwater, 

Manager, Regulatory Affairs, at (503)813-6805 or by e-mail at, 

gary.tawwater@pacificorp.com and questions regarding the Market Resources RFP 

should be addressed to Ms. Stacey Kusters, Director of Origination and Commercial and 

Trading Front Office, at (425) 456-2317 or by e-mail at, Stacey.kusters@pacificorp.com. 

 

Questions concerning PacifiCorp’s RFP should be directed to either Mr. Tawwater or Ms. 

Kusters at PacifiCorp using the contact information above, or to Commission Staff, Mr. 

David Nightingale at (360) 664-1154; e-mail: dnightin@utc.wa.gov.  

 

 

 

 

STEVEN V. KING 

Executive Director and Secretary 
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